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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

October 20, 2021 

 
 
Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Nelson and 
Selectman Pitt were present. Also in attendance were Ellen Smith, Town 
Administrator and Marge Shepardson. 
 
Marge Shepardson was in to let the Board know that there will be a public 
informational session for Community Power on November 22, 2021 and explained 
what will be covered at the meeting. 
 
Marge left the meeting at 10:20 am. 
 
The Board discussed the offer from the Town of Jaffrey to provide two days of street 
sweeping services and 5 days of use of their roadside mower and Marlborough 
would take over winter maintenance of Sharker Farm Road South.  The Board asked 
TA Smith to request the Town Manager in Jaffrey provide an agreement for their 
review. 
 
Mike Briggs has expressed interest in the open Moderator position.  The Board 
would like to set up a meeting with Mr. Briggs, the Supervisors of the Checklist and 
the Town Clerk. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to approve the 
October 21, 2021 Accounts Payable Register in the amount of  $16,916.80 the Payroll 
Check Register in the amount of $713.29 and the Direct Deposit Register in the amount 
of $9,168.52 motion passed unanimously. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Chairman Paight seconded a motion to approve the 
meeting minutes of October 8, 2021, motion passed 2-0-1 with Selectman Pitt 
abstaining as she was not at the meeting. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to approve the 
meeting minutes of October 13, 2021 and October 18, 2021, motion to approve was 
unanimous. 
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The Board approved and signed an electrical permit application for Map 05-015 and a 
plumbing permit application for Map 15-014. 
 
The Board discussed the library addition project and Chairman Paight will reach out to 
Tom Weller about the contract with the Board of Selectmen and see if he suggests 
suspending or terminating the contract until the project is ready to move forward again. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Chairman Paight seconded a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 12:35 pm, motion passed unanimously. 
  
Respectfully submitted   
Ellen Smith, Town Administrator 


